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Dear Mr Genet

NOTIFICATION OF PROPOSED TREE WORK IN THE PRIMROSE HILL CONSERVATION AREA 

I am writing on behalf of Mr Jeffrey Twentyman, of 183 Gloucester Avenue, London NW1 8LA, to notify you of proposed work
to a bay laurel/sweet bay (Laurus nobilis) in his front garden. A sketch map of the position of the tree is given overleaf and sup-
plementary information is provided in the attached report (AR 7133.pdf). 

The proposed work is to fell the tree and grind out the roots to about 300mm below ground level.

The work is to prevent continuing damage to basement flank walls and the storm porch, and is on the recommendation of a
chartered surveyor’s report of July 2011. 

Mr Twentyman intends to replace the tree with a birch or hornbeam to be planted in the front garden but further away from
his home than the position of the bay laurel. 

The tree is mostly visible from Gloucester Avenue, but for access to the garden, please contact Mr Twentyman on 
0207 090 3476. Please don’t hesitate to contact me for any additional information you need.

Claire Nash BA (Hons)  Tech Cert (ArborA)  FRSPH  TechArborA  MIoD

Matthias Genet
Planning Technician, Fast Track and Validation Team
London Borough of Ealing
Camden Town Hall Extension
Argyle Street
London WC1H 8ND 

By email

Our reference: 7133 CANOTIF
Date: 02 December 2011
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T1 – bay laurel/sweet bay

Sketch plan of the position of a bay laurel in the front garden 
of 183 Gloucester Avenue NW1 8LA
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